

Level 19
147-163 Charlotte Street Brisbane 4000
GPO Box 48 Brisbane
Queensland 4001 Australia
Telephone +61 7 3234 1191
Facsimile +61 7 3229 4731
Email health@ministerial.qld.gov.au

Mr Trevor Boulton PO Box 5432 HERVEY BAY QLD 4655

Dear Mr Boulton

Thank you for taking the time to meet with me at the Fraser Coast Community Cabinet on 24 February 2013, to discuss the *toxicthinking* social media application.

The high prevalence of mental health problems in young people and the need for early intervention to reduce the impact of mental illness on future functioning is well recognised. Resources for young people to develop healthy lifestyles and coping strategies are always welcome.

The Queensland Government supports the promotion, prevention and early intervention of mental health problems in children and young people and I will ensure that the Department is made aware of the issues you raised in our meeting.

I appreciate the effort you have taken in raising these issues and trust that our discussions at Community Cabinet have been useful.

Yours sincerely

AWRENCE SPRINGBORG MP

Minister for Health